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Tim’s letter 

Enabling Groups 

Friends, I was truly grateful for the way in which you approached our 
conversation about ‘Enabling Groups’ at our March Church Meeting, 
and for the words of support and guidance offered since. I just want to 
say that I hear you loud and clear. We cannot, as a church, continue to 
work as we have done in previous years, expecting people to take on 
large and sometimes unmanageable roles, with responsibility for much 
of church life lying on the shoulders of a few. The lives we lead are 
simply too complex and fragmentary to support that model any more. 
Many of you are still working, or supporting families, or other 
charitable endeavours, or are juggling the barrage of hospital 
appointments that tend to accompany later life. You so desperately 
want to help support our church, and play an active role in its 
leadership and decision-making, but you can’t do so in the way we’re 
currently organised. Like I said, I hear you, and I’m so grateful for your 
engagement with this important subject. 

What you seem to be saying is this: if we, as a church, can find a way of 
organising our work into manageable chunks, looked after by groups of 
people who support each other with that responsibility, then more 
people will feel able to commit to, and participate in, the work of the 
church. It represents an opportunity, too, for those who already 
commit huge amounts of their time and energy to church life, to think 
about what, in particular, they feel God is calling them to focus on in 
their ministry. So, the paper I am writing on ‘Enabling Groups’, to be 
presented at our June Church Meeting, will include the potential for a 
whole range of different groups. As well as the ones you’d expect: 
worship, mission, finance, property, and the like, there’ll be some that 
you might not expect. How about a ‘Music and Drama’ enabling group, 
or an ‘Art and Crafts’ enabling group, or a ‘Prayer’ enabling group? The 
possibilities are endless and rely on people having enthusiasm for a 
particular area of church life, rather than constantly feeling badgered 
to be a square peg filling a round hole! 

And I fully take on board the points made about making sure any new 
way of working is accountable and robust to the extent expected of a 
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Editorial  

‘Pray for me … that God may give me wisdom and strength to carry 
out the solemn promises I shall be making, and that I may faithfully 
serve Him and you, all the days of my life.’ 

That was the prayer request made by Queen Elizabeth II in her first 
Christmas broadcast in 1952.  

In 2008 the Queen said: ‘I hope that, like me, you will be comforted 
by the example of Jesus of Nazareth who, often in circumstances of 
great adversity, managed to live an outgoing, unselfish and sacrificial 
life … He makes it clear that genuine human happiness and 
satisfaction lie more in giving than receiving; more in serving than in 
being served.’ 

This month we have more memories of the Coronation as we look 
forward to Platinum Jubilee celebrations next month, celebrating a 
Queen with a strong Christian faith.  We are grateful to Hilary Holt 
this month for our front cover photo of Nottingham lace which she 
refers to on page 8.  

‘Brief Encounter’ and ‘Where are They Now’ make a return and we 
share contributions from our creative church community to inspire us. 

charity. The paper will include detail about how enabling groups will 
log their decisions and proposed actions, and how these will be 
overseen by a member of the leadership team. I want enabling groups 
to major on conversation and bringing God’s vision for our church to 
life. The emphasis needs to be on giving people the freedom to act 
and, perhaps, to take risks, but not at the expense of the necessary 
checks and balances needed for us to run the organisation safely and 
prudently: admin ‘lite’, not admin ‘free’! 

So, I pray that you will join me on an enabling journey into our future. 
That between us, and with some creative thinking, we can truly bring 
the sum of all our parts to bear on God’s work in our church. In Christ, 

Tim 
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News of the United Church Family 

We were shocked and saddened to hear of the 
sudden death of John Axford on 23 March. We 
will particularly miss his welcoming presence 
on duty at the door on a Sunday morning, in 
the Coffee Bar in the week as a regular 
customer and his great sense of fun!  As a 
committed member of our membership, John 
worked tirelessly but quietly in the background 
in our church life − living out his strong Christian faith. We shall miss 
him but we do give thanks for all he achieved.  We send our love and 
sympathy to Margaret and all their family. 
 
We also send our sympathy to Chris and Penny Roles and their family 
after the death of Chris’s father, Bill, on 27 March.  Bill was a member of 
St James Road Methodist Church in Southampton and will be much 
missed. 

Thanks to all those Pastoral Visitors who have responded to the 
Pastoral Review questionnaire.  The results are now being analysed and 
the start of a new framework will be put in place.  
 
A new edition of the Fellowship List will be available shortly. 

 
Helen McTiffin,  

Pastoral Co-ordinator 

We have a review of a play, evocative memories of a lockdown walk in 
the Itchen Valley, news from Julia (sic) Wills, Comedy Corner, news of 
events and more! 

Many thanks to all our contributors.  

The Yours Team—Bob Lord, Dorothy Lusmore and Sophie Armstrong  
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From the Church Community 

My Miniature World 

Some of my 1/12th scale houses are inspired by places that Ralph and I 
have visited. The Tilehouse pub and restaurant, my current project, 
was inspired by a visit to Porto. That is one to share in the future. 

In September 2001, a week after 9/11, having consulted our family, 
Ralph and I boarded a flight from Heathrow to Boston. We joined a 
much depleted group of American tourists to do a ‘New England in the 
Fall’ tour. Internal flights in the USA were still suspended but 
international flights had started on the day that we were booked to 
travel. Security was second to none, as you can imagine. It was a 
wonderful holiday made extra special by the welcome that we 
received from the Americans who had made it to Boston. They could 
not believe that we would consider leaving the safety of the UK to be 
with them. It was the beautiful New England lighthouses that inspired 
my miniature lighthouse. It is constructed from on an American kit 
which is modelled on the lighthouse on Pumpkin Island off the east 
coast of Maine. As with my other houses it has a story. 
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Pumpkin Island Light 

In 2016 Martha and Gerald moved into this decommissioned lighthouse 
on Pumpkin Island as their retirement home. It needed extensive 
renovations but is now just perfect. The view over the water to the 
town of Stonington just a boat trip away is stunning. It is so peaceful on 
the island and the dogs love it.  

Martha has her own 
craft room to occupy 
her. Gerald is hopeful 
that he can watch his 
favourite TV 
programmes in peace. 
The flashing beacon 
still works and is so 
useful to guide their 
friends to the island. 
It’s much more reliable 
than Satnav.  

 

 

Some of you will have 
visited us when we held 
open mornings in aid of 
the church projects. 
This has not been 
possible for a while now 
but we hope to 
welcome people again 
in the future. 
Meanwhile if you would 
like to see my houses 
give me a call. 

 

Carol Jessop 
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A Treasured Coronation Memento (Front Cover) 

I was at primary school in Nottingham in June 1953, and still have the 
beautiful Nottingham lace handkerchief that was presented to the 
schoolgirls in commemoration of the Coronation of Queen Elizabeth II 

Incorporated in the design is the year 1953 on each corner, 
underneath two crowns and the letters ER, each surrounded by a 
garland of roses. 

After all these years, I wonder how many of these fragile mementos 
have survived and are still treasured? 

Hilary Holt 

An Unforgettable Glimpse 

I was first year at University but in the holidays I was at home in 
Blackburn and my friend was still a sixth former at a boarding school 
in Rutland. He said he would send the chauffeur in his birthday 
present, a new car, and we would collect him from school. I didn't 
believe him. We didn't even have a car at all. But sure enough that is 
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what happened. Also his family had a flat in Park Lane and we would go 
down for the Coronation.  

In fact, we watched the service itself on television and then went out to 
drink up the atmosphere. There was my very briefest of encounters. 
One of the Queen's attendants on foot and in her beautiful gown was 
hurrying towards us in the side street looking rather distracted. I didn't 
even notice which one she was because her dress was so beautiful and 
it has remained unforgettable for all these years. 

Jean Forster  

First Love 

  

The moss was growing on the tree 

The sky birthing the early star 

And then my lady turned to me 

And said, ‘Dear boy now can’t you see 

How beautiful you are.’ 

  

The moon was glowing in the night 

The fields juicing up their dew 

As underneath reflected light 

I said, ‘My love there is no sight 

As beautiful as you.’ 

 

Arthur L. Wood 
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Letter From Highcliffe 
 
Hi to all of you at The United Church! I can’t believe that it’s six 
months since I moved from Winchester to Highcliffe. I feel like I have 
been here forever! It is so wonderful to be able to walk down to the 
sea every day, no matter what the weather. The view constantly 
changes, sometimes the Isle of Wight has disappeared completely and 
sometimes, like in the photo, it shines brightly!  
 
Everyone in Highcliffe seems to be very welcoming. I think it’s 
because we are all retired and have time on our hands! I feel like I’ve 
made lots of new friends already. I’ve joined a ‘walking for health’ 
group on a Monday morning and there are usually around 30 of us 
that stride out for an hour or so and then treat ourselves to a cup of 
coffee at the Cliffhanger café.  
 
People in the retirement flats where I live are really nice and we have 
a variety events planned every month which just keeps us in touch 
with one another. I am enjoying living in a sort of community − we 
have a communal laundry which is a great gathering place! 
 
I tried a number of 
different churches when I 
first came down here, but 
eventually decided to join 
Highcliffe Methodist 
Church. When I first went 
there I realised just how 
important it is to exercise 
a welcoming ministry and 
they certainly do it in 
spades! It’s a smaller 
congregation than The 
United Church and I 
wouldn’t say I know 
everyone yet, but I’m 
getting there!  

The Isle of Wight in one direction 
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Last Sunday I was particularly touched by the beaming smile and very 
warm ‘Hello Julia’ which I received from an older lady I’d been chatting 
with over coffee the previous week (yes, I’ve decided I’m old enough 
to be ‘Julia’ down here!)  
 
Like many churches our congregation is on the ‘more mature’ side but 
there is definitely a very enthusiastic core of people who take part in 
leading worship, and they do it very well. There’s often laughter and I 
always feel that I have worshipped when I leave. We even have a small 
singing group and occasionally a drummer (I think he is about 74 years 
old!) However, I would be lying if I said the music was particularly 
good! But one thing is for sure our AV screens are excellent − I can see 
all the words to the songs!  
 
I’ve been keeping a bit of a low profile so far, but Phil, our minister has 
now asked me if I would like to become a member, which means I shall 
be transferring my membership sometime in the near future. I suspect 
that will also mean I’ll start offering to do stuff, but I’ve enjoyed the 
anonymity of the past few months. 
 
So this is, I suppose, 
my farewell to 
Winchester United 
church. I so much 
enjoyed being a 
member with you all 
over the past twenty 
odd years and really 
hope God will 
continue to bless the 
ministry that you all 
share. Thank you for 
being my friends and 
please do come and visit 
if you fancy some sea air! 
 

With love Juli Wills 
 

Hengistbury Head in the other direction 
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Where are They Now? Beth Cornish (Coleman) 
 

These days you can find me in North County San Diego, California!  

I left Winchester for the University of Birmingham in 2001 where I 
met my husband James. We spent a summer travelling around Brazil, 
which gave me the travel bug, leading to me spending four months 
travelling through SE Asia, Australia and America after gaining my 
degree. I went on to work in Marketing and gain my post-grad 
Marketing qualifications while James completed his PhD in Sport & 
Material Sciences with a focus on golf. I worked as the Marketing Co-
ordinator for The Fire Fighters Charity, and then as Marketing 
Manager at QMC − both in Basingstoke, while living in Hartley 
Wintney, where we bought our first home.  

James worked for the MOD in London, and even spent four months 
in Afghanistan, before landing a job with TaylorMade Golf… in 
California! We went without hesitation, thinking it would be for just a 

few years, but nine years later we 
are still here!  

We had our daughter Jessica in 
2012 so she was only 4 months old 
when we moved. With a very 
restricted visa I was unable to work 
so stayed home with her, and went 
on to have our second daughter 
Lottie in 2015. We finally got our 
Green Cards in 2017, which 
allowed me to turn my hobby of 
baking into a business. I set up 
‘Baked by Beth’ in 2018 which I run 
from home, and allows me to work 
part time while being around for 
our girls. (Check out my work at 
Facebook.com/
bakedbyBethCornish).  

https://www.facebook.com/bakedbybethcornish/
https://www.facebook.com/bakedbybethcornish/
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So I now spend my time baking a lot. I’m the Communications Rep on 
our school PTO and volunteer in school, I help lead Jessica’s Girl Scout 
Troop, run around taking the girls to their activities and I love to run 
and work out!  

Jessica is now 9 (3rd grade) and Lottie is 6 (1st grade) so this is my first 
year having both girls in school full time! But we also have a cat and 
dog so they’re keeping me 
company!  

We love California life and are 
very fortunate − we enjoy lots of 
beach days, pool time, blue skies 
and have amazing friends here. 
We miss having family nearby but 
are thankful that we can travel 
home every year (usually!) and 
both our parents come out 
regularly, and our siblings when 
they can.  

The United Church will always be 
a special place for us as we were married there and both our girls were 
baptised there. From my Junior Church days I fondly remember our 
weekend trip to France and a youth hostelling/walking weekend in 
Swanage, as well as charity bake sales, bring-and-buy-sales, doing the 
‘Grain of Mustard seed’ show, carol singing around Winchester, 
weekends in Swanage and races around the ramp!  

I am grateful for the values, beliefs and sense of community that being 
a member of The United Church gave me while I was young which I 
have taken with me through my life and hope to instil in our children. 
On the occasions we have been in Winchester my girls have been to 
the church with their grandparents (Ann & Richard) to join in with 
Messy Church, help with the Live at Home scheme lunches, the make-
it-up Nativity and this last Christmas we did some ad hoc carol singing 
with Howard and Rosie Mellor which we all enjoyed!  

Thanks!  

Beth Cornish  
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The View to the East  

Late March, and with the fine somewhat warm weather for the time of 
year I embark upon my exercise regime of hill walking clad in summer 
attire for the first time since October of last year.  Carrying the body 
mass index that I do, for most of the year when on exercise, e.g. 
embarking on an accumulated assent of 800–950ft with any ambient 
temperature of 13o C  or more, the imperative is to keep cool rather 
than ‘keeping warm’; in fact, even on the ‘reduced’ local walk of 15 to 
20 minutes at pace around the flat Itchen Valley such heat is produced 
that on return to home sedentary work, such as writing this article, can 
take place in a cool room with no need for additional heat for some 
time. 

When it comes to ‘temperature comfort’ other factors have a 
contributory input. In addition to physical activity, such things as 
humidity, the strength of the wind and one’s exposure to that wind is 
cardinal; this itself will be dependent on direction in relation to the 
side of the hill you are ascending/descending together with tree and 
shrub cover, etc. All of these inputs give what is known as the ‘real 
feel’ temperature. 

On reaching the summit of the hill on the day in question, the full 
force of the east wind which was blowing could be felt, together with 
its cooling effect. To the south, the summit of St Boniface Down, IoW, 
can be seen, and for many attracts the eye south; yet, with that east 
wind, my mind was drawn eastward, across to the West Sussex Weald, 
and also, of course, much further east; the war in Ukraine had not 
been long in being. A prayer. Then with the Sussex High Weald in 
mind, Crowborough* to be precise, some of the last words of Sherlock 
Holmes, chronologically speaking, come to mind:      

‘“There's an east wind coming, Watson.” 

“I think not, Holmes. It is very warm.” 

“Good old Watson! You are the one fixed point in a changing 
age. There’s an east wind coming all the same, such a wind as 
never blew on England yet. It will be cold and bitter, Watson, 
and a good many of us may wither before its blast. But it’s  

*Crowborough was the home town of Sir Arthur Conan Doyle.       
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God’s own wind none the less, and a cleaner, better, stronger 
land will lie in the sunshine when the storm has cleared. Start 
her up, Watson, for it’s time that we were on our way.”’ 

 Quotation from His Last Bow by Sir Arthur Conan Doyle. 

The story is set in 1914 immediately before the outbreak of WW1 and 
was written in 1917. I do not have the space or think it appropriate to 
attempt to unpick the sentiments characterised in the quotation above 
except to express that, to my mind, it does convey some of the 
questions and paradoxes that war seems to generate: e.g. how can 
God ‘allow this to happen’? That there will be a better world (or at 
least country) after the conflict. ‘A Land Fit for Heroes’, etc. 

Perhaps another aspect of this quotation which may surprise readers 
is the notion of Sherlock Holmes being in the 20th century at all, so 
ensconced in the late Victorian period is the character in the minds of 
many, reinforced, no doubt by such TV series as The Adventures of 
Sherlock Holmes, the opening credits portraying the very epitome of 
late Victorian England − not a motorised vehicle in sight, people 
dressed in Victorian clothing and the ‘stills’ yellowing as if Victorian 
pictures. 

People born into my generation, seemingly known as ‘baby-boomers’ 
and younger age groups, hitherto, have not had the worry of war in 
Europe.  

While I stood on that hill looking east, I felt something at one with my 
grandparents; born into that late Victorian era, they saw two world 
wars. On the face of it, currently, ours is not the measure of threat 
that they faced; yet potentially, we face a threat of a different order.   

The degree to which ‘the winds of change’ which Harold Macmillan 
referred to (in a very different context) are the outturn of the will of 
God v the free will of humans, I will leave for others more qualified 
than myself to deliver an exegesis on; for me, coming back down the 
hill, together with physically cooling on the descent, I found myself 
giving thanks for loved ones, friends and fellowship at The United 
Church. 

 



17 

The view to the east: Summer 2019 – the last summer before the pandemic, 
thus an affinity with 1939. 

 

 

The way ahead may be narrow, steep and 
without immediate guidance; surely an 
experience familiar to individuals, churches, 
nations and the world.        

Chris Young           
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Link to Hope 

Ukraine is in everyone’s thoughts at this 
terrible time. The suffering is unimaginable. 

One of the Project Manager’s houses has been 
destroyed by shelling. At that moment his 
family and a big part of the Church had 
escaped. 

This is the reality of life in Ukraine now. 

The Family and Elderly Shoebox 
appeal is ready to go. Your shoeboxes 
will be needed more than ever. There 
are so many more people this year 
that need them. We ask that 
everyone in the Church will fill a box 
this year. Leaflets should arrive soon. 

We hope to have coffee mornings and 
tea afternoons to help fill more boxes. 
Knitters and sewers have been hard at 
work and are making good progress. 
Drawstring bags will also be much 
appreciated as these can be used for 
storage. Please let us have spare mugs 
and head scarves and reading glasses 
which we were short of last year. We 
have been collecting since January 
and now need to begin to fill boxes. 
Donations are always needed but we 
would really appreciate more boxes being made up by you. Please 
also  ask friends and family to collect items too. 

These people have lost EVERYTHING and will have to start again. We 
really hope everyone will get involved this year. 

Many thanks. 

World Mission Group 

https://linktohope.co.uk/
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Jesus My Boy by John Dowie  

and acted by John Lofthouse 

A comedy about fathers everywhere 

Have you ever given a thought to Joseph and wondered how he felt 
when Mary told him the news of her miraculous pregnancy? This 
production put us in the picture with a hilarious yet touching 
performance by John Lofthouse. 

John is a leading Opera Singer and his professionalism made his 
monologue utterly believable.  Jesus My Boy, written by John Dowie, is 
described as ‘A comedy about fathers everywhere’ and indeed is 
studded with clever one-liners, but the universal experience of learning 
to be a parent is a bewildering one for this humble carpenter.  It is 
Mary who issues the orders. Their conversations ring a bell with any 
couple today.  Joseph’s view of the men he regards as rather ‘unwise’ 
is enough to make his audience laugh out loud, and I did.  Though the 
final act of his son’s life is the dramatic conclusion, it is treated with 
such straightforwardness and from the father’s outraged perspective. 
It is Joseph’s heartfelt sorrow we are left with. 

HM Collective are a Hampshire based production company and aim to 
present performances with high production values at a minimal cost so 
that as many people as possible can benefit from the joy of live 
performance. 

Having studied Theology and taught Religious Studies before he 
trained to become an Opera Singer, John Lofthouse’s performance had 
an undeniable spiritual aspect ,which was inspiring.  The script was 
beautifully written and I imagine a dream to act but it did not seem like 
watching a play so much as sharing a life. 

I hope we have the opportunity of seeing more performances like this 
one. 

Rosemary MacMullen 
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A Poetic Tribute to Jonathan Watkins 
 

Yellow Car, Beep Beep 
 
Yellow car, beep beep 
Uncle Jonny’s coming down the street. 
 
Christmas Day or Easter lunch, 
He’s never one to miss our bunch. 
 
Rachael, Emily, Gio, Tom, 
He never gets your birthday wrong. 
 
Full of questions, inquisitive, 
Eager to travel to my gigs. 
 
No matter how much or little you share, 
He’ll always make sure to say a prayer. 
 
Toy cars − with Paul and Jane, 
Three cousins playing childhood games. 
 
Rupert and Basil, Annette and Doreen, 
You’ll always find him in between. 
 
Weekly calls with Auntie Annette, 
They’re off to France − they’re in a jet. 
 
They share a croissant; ham and cheese, 
They always were easy to please. 
 
They stick together, side by side, 
Peas in a pod, arms open wide. 
 
Yellow car, beep beep 
We’ll miss you coming down the street. 

    Daisy Norburn 
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Epitaph 

The following note was found among the possessions of my late 
mother, Lilian Giles, and in her own handwriting:  

‘Epitaph 

This prophetic poem, translated by Dag Hammarskjöld [an early Secretary 
General of the United Nations] as a schoolboy, was found in the family 
Bible after his death: 

 The day you were born everybody was happy − you cried alone. 

 Make your life such that, in your last hour all others are weeping, 

 And you are the only one without a tear to shed! 

 Then you shall calmly face death, whenever it comes. 

                                                                                Dagens Nyheter’ 

Dag Hammarskjöld  

Editor’s note:  

The author of the poem 
quoted by Ian’s mother was 
Ralph Edo Emerson.  

Dagens Nyheter is a Swedish 
daily newspaper. 

This poem about family was written as a tribute to Jonathan Watkins 
by his god-daughter and read at his funeral.   

Rupert, Doreen, Basil and Annette were Jonathan’s parents and aunt 
and uncle.  Annette was the last survivor of that generation and 
grandmother to the author and the other children mentioned. She and 
Jonathan spent many holidays together. 

Dorothy Lusmore 
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Brief Encounter with the Giffin Family 

 
What is the first news/historical event you can recall from your early 
life?  
 
Trevor: I remember the first landing on the 
moon in 1969 and the Apollo space 
programme.  Both were huge news events at 
the time and I recall the excitement and thrill 
of watching the lunar module taking off from 
the Moon, realising that if the technology 
failed, then the astronaut could be left 
stranded! 
 
 
One bit of advice you’d give to your younger self? 
 
Lorraine: Have confidence and believe in yourself.  I still need to 
remind myself of this even now. 
 
What is your favourite saying or quotation? 
 
Lorraine: Psalm 139, 13−16  
 
‘For you created my innermost being. You knit me together in my 
mother’s womb. 
I praise you because I am fearfully and wonderfully made; your works 
are wonderful, I know full well. 
My frame was not hidden from you when I was made in the secret 
place, when I was woven together in the depths of the earth. 
Your eyes saw my unformed body; all the days ordained for me were 
written in your book, before one of them came to be.’ 
 
I have chosen these psalm verses because I feel emotional at the 
thought that God knew me before I was born and he knows what is 
ahead of me.  That makes me feel secure in his love. 
  



23 

What do you wish you had invented? 
     
Michael: I wish I could invent teleports.  They would 
mean I could go wherever I wanted at the click of a 
button.  I would transport myself to the Maldives, 
Rio and Alaska.  I could also click back to get my 
wallet! 
 
If you could spend a day in one city or place at one moment in history, 
where and when would that be? 
 
Michael: VE Day 1945.  I think the atmosphere in London that day 
would have been amazing; to see the emotions of people who had 
come through the War.  I would liked to have seen Winston Churchill 
on the balcony of Buckingham Palace. 
 
What would people be surprised to know about you? 
 
Lorraine: I’ve been in prison many times. I should elaborate …previously 
I worked as a Probation Officer, visiting different prisons to interview 
offenders whilst they served a sentence or in order to write a court 
report.  I also spent 3 months working at New Hall women’s prison near 
Wakefield. 
 
Where do you feel closest to God?  
 
Katie: Furzey Gardens in the New 
Forest.  I feel so calm and happy there 
and have visited many times 
throughout my life.  There is evidence 
of God’s beautiful creation all around.  
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 Ministers in the Winchester, Eastleigh and Romsey 

Methodist Circuit 

Many of you will know that we were seeking two ministers from 
stationing this year, but were only matched with one, the new 
Superintendent who will join us from September 2022. Since then we 
have been waiting for permission to make another plan for the 
appointment not filled at Chandler’s Ford and Colden Common with 
Twyford. I am pleased that we can now let you know that, subject to 
the Stationing Action Committee agreeing this on 25 April, the plan 
from September 2022 is as follows: 

Revd Ruth Fry will become the minister of Chandler’s Ford and 
Colden Common with Twyford until August 2025 when her current 
invitation ends. The division of her time will be approximately 75% 
Chandler’s Ford and 25% Colden Common with Twyford. A Local 
Pastor will be sought to become a member of the CFMC pastoral 
team. The focus of their work is yet to be agreed. 

Revd Kate Cambridge has agreed to increase her hours to 75%. She 
will be the minister of St Andrew’s (50%) and Bishopstoke (25%). Her 
appointment will be for 5 years. 

We are telling you about these plans now because we did not wish 
there to be continuing uncertainty given how much there has been 
over the past few years. We are as confident as we can be that the 
Stationing Action Committee will accept our plans but ask you to pray 
for the work taking place behind the scenes, and for Ruth, Kate and 
the churches at this time of transition. 

The consequence of this plan is that we will be seeking one minister 
in the 2022−3 stationing process − for Romsey and the Southern 
Area Team. 

If you have any questions about this please contact the Circuit 
Steward appointed to your church. Your minister will know who that 
is. 

Sue Keegan von Allmen 
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                 For the Musicians …. 

 

                                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 

 

Comedy Corner 

The deadline for June Yours is 
Monday 16 May. All contributions 
welcome. Send to 
yours@ucw.org.uk.   

mailto:yours@ucw.org.uk
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Richard Costard—theme from a Sunday Times article 

URC Moderators at The United Church 

Clare Downing will be hosting the URC Moderators over the first 
weekend in May and they will be joining us at United for worship on 
Sunday 1 May. A light buffet lunch will be provided after the service to 
give the Moderators a chance to meet and chat to church members; 
please join us if you are able. 

Jo Pellatt 
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Services for May 2022 

In-person and Live-streamed 

1 MAY  

10.30 am Morning Worship (HC)    Revd Tim Searle 

    

8 MAY 

10.30 am Morning Worship    Revd Tim Searle  

  

15 MAY  CHRISTIAN AID WEEK 

10.30 am Morning Worship          St Cross House Group 

                               

22 MAY 

10.30 am  Morning Worship  Revd Tim Searle 

29 MAY 

10.30 am  Morning Worship  Mr Tom Belshaw 

HC: Holy Communion.     

UCW website:  ucw.org.uk/streamed-services/ 

YouTube:  tinyurl.com/ucw-services 

https://ucw.org.uk/streamed-services/
https://tinyurl.com/ucw-services

